

Ph: 412-653-1555 • 650 Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

American Legion • Post 712 • Pleasant Hills

Legion Officers

Commander

LEE PHILLIPS

1st Vice Commander

CRAIG KERN

2nd Vice Commander

ED HARMON Adjutant

DAVE MASSLON Finance Officer

NILA PORTER Service Officer

DAVE HARRIS

Chaplain

SUSAN

COVILLE-COOK

Judge Advocate

NICK KRAWEC Sgt-At-Arms

BILL PORTER

Post Historian

DAN DERENCE JR



NOTE FROM THE COMMANDER

Lee Phillips

American Legion Post 712



Important updates Effective Immediately
At our January Post Meeting I made the following
appointments:

- DAN DERENCE JR is appointed as Post Historian.
- Dan will also act as liaison to the Auxiliary, Riders, Sons, and Home Association. He will of course periodically be attending your meetings as the Post 712 representative.
- Nila Porter, Finance Officer for the Post will also become Treasurer of the Home and will have oversight of all finances on both sides of Post 712.
- Bill Porter along with his wife Nila Porter are appointed as Alternate Delegates to American Legion –Allegheny County.
- Bill Porter and Nila Porter are also appointed Alternate Delegates to District 36.
- Bill Porter and Nila Porter are also appointed as Home Association Board Members.
- Dan Derence is also appointed to Post 712's Home Association Board.

Continued on Page 2.

Opinions expressed herein are those of the editor or columnist and are not necessarily those of the National, Department, or the American Legion Post.

Ph: 412-653-1555 • 650 Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

Continued from Page 1.

Any concerns you may have as to whether the Post is closed, Bingo cancelled or the kitchen not opened, please call the post at 412-653-1555 to verify. With bad weather approaching I am not putting our employees or members at risk by keeping the Post open. I will try to keep lines of communication open as I will be asking Thad to keep our status updated online.

Bill Allen and Tom Bodner have been doing an excellent job calling bingo and Mary Ann Marunich is handling the books and cash. Thank you for helping out!

There will be a 50/50 drawing at the post every Friday.

We will be open Super Bowl Sunday, February 2nd at 4:00 pm.

Our Post Meeting will be on the 3rd of February at 7:00 pm.

Friday the 14th DJ Amy will playing music for our Valentine's Day Dance/Party.

February 17th is Presidents Day and is celebrated in February to honor two of our greatest presidents, Abraham Lincoln and George Washington. It also is a public holiday in the United States that is set aside to honor all former presidents of the United States, dead or alive. It is the exact same day as the birthday of George Washington, who was the first president. The day honors the work as well as the life of past presidents.

February 22nd Post 712 will be hosting a soup cook off. Prizes will be given Contact Debbie for those wishing to be included.

February 26th is Ash Wednesday – Volunteers are needed throughout Lent! Please contact any staff member to see where our specific needs are for help.

This is your "Post" and you need to come out and support it to ensure that this post remains open for future generations of veterans.

Respectfully submitted, Lee Phillips

Ph: 412-653-1555 • 650 Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

Home Association Officers

President

BOB STOODT

Vice President

LEE PHILLIPS

Treasurer

NILA PORTER

Secretary

ED HARMON

Board

ROB BUTELLI

NICK KRAWEC

BOB BRANCHEN

CRAIG KERN

NILA PORTER

BILL PORTER

DAN DERENCE

KITCHEN

Fish Fry every Friday.

Kitchen closed Feb 14 Valentines Day

4-8 PM, No Smoking 4-9 PM. Eat-In or Take-Out 412-653-1555.

Wing Night Every Tuesday

4-8 PM. Members and Guests.



Friday Special

Fish Sandwich and Fries

4-8 PM. No Smoking 4-9 PM.

Includes: Cole Slaw. \$10



Eat-In or Take-out 412-653-1555

Ph: 412-653-1555 • Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

ALA

President

MARY ANN MARUNICH

1st Vice President

DONNA McCRUMB 2nd Vice President

VICKY GOLDEN

ICKT GOLDEN

Secretary
CAROL STOODT

Treasurer

ANNE

GIOVANNITTI

Chaplin

BARBARA TERIHAY

Historian

GRETCHEN FULLER

Sgt-At-Arms

ROSE BREEN

DONNA ROTTMAN CHRIS BODNAR

Auxiliary Corner

Hope everyone had a great holiday season. Now we're ready for work.

Our calendar tickets went over well this time. A lot of winners at our Post. Thank you to all that supported our fundraiser.

At the next meeting I will have Poppy dates.

Our trip to the VA Hospital was a huge success. They enjoyed seeing us there and really liked their gifts.

Pray for our troops and God Bless them.

God Bless and Protect our Troops
Mary Ann Marunich
ALA President



Ph: 412-653-1555 • 650 Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

SAL Officers

Commander

GARY HARTMAN

1 st V.P.

DON J.

GOULDER

2nd V.P.

DONALD H.

GOULDER

Finance

RICHARD

HARTMAN

Chaplain

ALAN DANKO

Adjutant

JERRY MAYS

Thursday Feb 13th, we will start back at Rattle and Roll 7:00 PM. All members welcome to play. Join us for some fun. We will start where we left off.

Thank you.

SAL Commander Gary Hartman



Ph: 412-653-1555 • 650 Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

American Legion

Riders

President

DAN OELER

Vice President

KEN

LANCASTER

Secretary

MELISSA STEFANIC

Treasurer

BILL FIGURA

Road Captain

BOB STEFANIC

Sqt-At-Arms

ERICH COLLINS

Chaplain

MARK SMITH

Adjutant

LOREN CONTRERAS

Brothers and sisters

February's meeting will be February 4th. We will have a election of officers at that time. Looking forward to spring and getting the motorcycles back out on the road. We will be starting our next year of fundraising.

J. Daniel Oeler President Legion Riders Post 712



Ph: 412-653-1555 • 650 Old Clairton Road, Pleasant Hills February 2020

ROOM RENTAL

Contact:

Debbie Michalski (412)616-1834

Consider having Your next event at POST 712

- Wedding
- Baby Showers
- Graduation
- Birthday
- Special Group
- Work Parties
- Craft Sales
- Group Meetings
- Wakes

Special Discount Prices for all Members

Check us out...
See what is new
Everyday...

-on-

Our web site:

Alpost712pa.org

-on-

Facebook:

<u>AmericanLegion</u>

Postsevenonetwo

Web Master

THAD WEIDMANN Newsletter Design

THAD WEIDMANN

THE DEADLINE FOR ARTICLES IS THE 25th OF EACH MONTH

From the Desk of the Adjutant:

Post Officers – The election of 2020-21
Officers is in June with candidates selected in May.
If you have interest in the Adjutant position, let me know and we can get together and go over the duty's responsibilities and benefits.

Post Meeting – Current Regular Members – Please join us for the next Post Meeting on February 3rd at 7 PM in the downstairs meeting room.

Membership Renewal – If you have renewed for 2020 – Thank You for supporting your Post. If you haven't renewed, you can still renew anytime. Not being a current member, your door key card and blotto number have been de-activated. In February, the National database will show your status and subscription as "expired". There are no late charges and we will re-activate with your renewal.

Volunteers – The Post runs on volunteerism. If you have some time to dedicate to the Post, please let me or one of the other officers know and we'll let you know where the needs are.

Dave Masslon Post 712 Adjutant 412-396-9275 post712adjutant@gmail.com